The first meeting of the 2013-14 Somerset County Head Start and Early Head Start’s Policy Council was held Tuesday, December 10 at the Georgian Inn. Those in attendance were Jessica Alexander, Teresa Snyder, Heather Pyle, Jennifer Custer, Brooke McKenzie, Karen Serball, John Vatavuk, Vanessa Hilliard, Brianna Smail, Amy Short, Jacob Klink and Brittanie Savage. Sandra Hosmer, Dave Mrozowski, Sharon Pugh, Linda McDonough, Leann Stewart, Talesa Gaumer and Alex Bastidas also attended.
Jessica called the meeting to order at 12:35.
Karen Serball made a motion, seconded by Teresa Snyder to approve the minutes. Motion was passed unanimously.

The Executive Director’s report was given by Dave Mrozowski.  He thanked everyone for coming and wished everyone a great holiday.

Director’s report
Linda distributed and reviewed the Director’s report including the monthly statistics. She distributed the code of conduct for Policy Council and asked that the members read it, sign it and turn it in.
Alex Bastidas, Director of Finance reviewed the fiscal report. Heather Pyle made a motion, seconded by Brittanie Savage, to approve the fiscal report. Motion was passed unanimously.
Classroom reports were given for Confluence and Meyersdale. Heather reported on EHS.
Community/ Agency Reports
John Varavuk reported that 1200 citizens have signed up to attend the commissioning of the USS Somerset in Philadelphia.
New Business
Election of Officers

The following members volunteered for positions:

Chairman: 
Jessica Alexander

Vice Chairman:
Britannie Savage

Secretary:
Vanessa Hilliard

John Vatavuk made a motion, seconded by Karen Serball to approve the slate of officers. Motion passed unanimously.
Committee Assignments

Members volunteered for committees as follows:

Recruitment and Selection- Brittanie Savage, Jessica Alexander, Heather Pyle
Bylaws- Brittanie Savage, Jessica Alexander, Brianna Smail
Personnel- Brittanie Savage, Jessica Alexander, Teresa Snyder

Budget and Planning- Brittanie Savage, Jessica Alexander, Amy Short

Community/Parental Concerns and Complaints- Brittanie Savage, Jessica Alexander, Amy Short

Public Relations- Brittanie Savage, Jessica Alexander, Karen Serball 

The Executive Committee will meet at Tableland on Tuesday, January21 @ 9:30. 

The next Policy Council meeting will be January 27, 2014 at 11:15 @ Hoss’s.
Brittanie Savage made a motion, seconded by John Vatavuk, to adjourn.

Motion was passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
Teresa Snyder
